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Tiree Community Council 


	Date
	3rd June 2020

	Time
	1900hrs

	Venue
	Zoom Video Conference 

	Present
	Councillors Present: John Holliday, Ian Gillies, Phyl Meyer, Alison Clark and John Patience
Guests: Mary Jean Devon (MJD) Argyll and Bute Councillor, Jim Lynch (JL) Argyll and Bute Councillor and Elizabeth Ferguson (EF) CalMac Communities Board.

Minute Taker: Louise Reid

Public – 46


1. Welcome and apologies. 
· The Chair welcomed all present to the meeting no apologies were received. It was noted that the meeting has been recorded for minute taking purposes. 
2. Conflict of Interest
· PM declared a conflict of interested under item 5 of the Agenda
· AC declared a conflict of interest under item 5 of the Agenda
3. Previous Minutes
· The previous minutes are now available on the Community Council Website. 
· Private meeting minutes 18th March and 3rd April are also now available on the Website. 
· Scottish Water have been liaising with Tiree Community Council regarding their visit to the island to carry out essential work. 
· It was suggested at the previous meeting that a Hardship fund could be introduced for members of the community who have felt the financial impact of Covid-19. Tiree Community Council (TCC) have spoken to Tiree Community Development Trust (TCDT). TCDT are currently running a survey to further understand the financial impact Covid-19 has had on the community. It is thought that the implementation of a hardship fund will not happen quickly. 
· A meeting regarding Transport Plans for the Summer has taken place. 
· PM has created a ‘How to’ Guide for joining an online meeting. It is available on the website. 
· It was suggested that the minutes of meeting should be sent to Argyll and Bute Councillors. PM to action. 
4. Correspondence
· Melissa Stewart has circulated a proposal from Mary Jean Devon regarding a Chamber of Commerce for the Inner Hebrides. MJD gave a brief background of the proposal. It is felt that this could be beneficial for small businesses in the tourism industry as an initial point of contact for support, including funding advice. It was noted that Feedback has been positive so far. MJD is looking for one member of TCC to be a representative on the Chamber of Commerce for the Inner Hebrides. It was suggested that this could be someone who is not on the council who may have a better knowledge background could also take the space.  It was noted that TCDT have been collating information to support businesses on the island using resources from various other Chamber of Commerce’.  
· Rhoda Meek has created a website (www.isle20.com) whereby island businesses can sell their products online. It is available for any business on any island to use. 

· Ray Bogle (Director of Scheduling and Programming, Loganair) has proposed that the Summer Timetable continues as one flight per day, Monday-Friday through Campbelltown, and Saturday and Sunday a single rotation through Tiree only. JH is currently liaising with Tiree Medical Practice to ascertain what is best for their patients. JH to action. 
· A member of the public noted that there is not enough diversity on the Community Council with many members being of a similar gender, age, etc. It was suggested that TCC make an effort to recruit with more diversity and assist those who may be interested with the enrolment process. It was noted that there is an election later in the year, which would be a good target to try and raise the number of members on the Council and make it a more representative body. It was agreed to advertise the available spaces and invite members of the community to nominate those they feel would be a good addition to TCC. JH to action. 
· JH has spoken to representatives from both Coll and Mull regarding the way forward after Covid-19 restrictions begin to ease. 
· A letter has been received from a local business owner asking for some more funding support to help tourism reliant businesses through the Summer. 

· Confirmation has been received from the Lord Lyon that payment for the Flag has now been received and the Flag is now in the Artists Que. 

· TCC have had a number of enquiries surrounding the protocol for people hoping to move to the island permanently during the pandemic. There has been some advice published on the TCC website, it includes information from TCDT, TAIC, Tiree Medical Practice etc.  TCC are happy to take comments and feedback on the document. 
· It was suggested that there is some confusion regarding the advice for anyone arriving from the mainland that they must self-isolate for 14 days. It was suggested that this be amended to follow the National Guidelines on Social Distancing. 
· A letter has been received regarding a recent visit to Tigh Na Rhuda, from a member of the Health Board, it was noted that there are some concerns regarding the way in which the visit was conducted. TCC is pursuing this. 

· It was noted that TCC are unable to hold Annual General Meetings via Zoom in accordance with Council Policy. 

· TCC attended the Tiree Emergency Covid-19 Planning group meeting on 1st June. 
· A local Police Report was Discussed, it was noted that Police Scotland are looking for some information in relation to an incident concerning vandalism to a motor vehicle in Balevullin on Thursday 28th May. It was also noted that if any members of the community have concerns regarding the non-compliance of the current Covid-19 Guidelines they should contact Police Scotland on 11101. 
5. Summer Ferry Time Table
· Elizabeth Ferguson (EF) CalMac Communities Board was welcomed to the meeting. EF represents six islands on the CalMac Communities board, Tiree included. 
· It was noted that CalMac are lead by the decisions of Scottish Government and informed by Transport Scotland. CalMac cannot decide who travels on the ferries, what Social distancing measures are in place etc. They are currently working on how best to implement guidelines from the Scottish Government on their ferries. 
· Thanks were given to the Pier Staff, Ferry Crews and those working in Offices trying to figure out the logistics of transporting passengers for their hard work during this time. 
· The current Emergency Life line service timetable has been extended until at least the end of June.  
· All bookings up until the 15th of July have now been cancelled, the refund process is in place for these bookings. 
· CalMac are looking at how they can meet the social distancing requirements as defined by Scottish Government and what impact this could have on the capacity of each vessel. 
· The Scottish Government now has a dispensation from the Maritime and Coastguard Agency and open deck boats where the passage time is less than 60 minutes will now see passengers remaining in their vehicles for the duration of the journey. 
· It is thought for open deck vessels the car deck will hold 90% capacity and open deck vessels the passenger capacity will be 17%. It was noted that these figures are not yet finalised and could change as things move forward. 
· The timetable will also be revised, it is thought there will be no increase in the amount of sailings and many routes will remain on the Winter timetable. However if demand continues to increase and the Scottish Government Guidelines can still be adhered to, CalMac will endeavour to be responsive to the demand.  
· Social Distancing will be an issue on sailings and during times of embarking/disembarking. 
· It was noted that bookings for all passengers may be introduced. There have been no decisions made as yet with regard to priority bookings for islanders, however this is under discussion. 
· Previously if a member of the crew fell ill, the crew member would have to go into self isolation, however with new Trace and Protect Guidelines in place, the entire crew must self isolate. It was suggested that this could have an impact on crew availability. 
· TCC attended the Skye, Lochaber and Small Isles Ferry Users Group, it was noted that the discussion topics were very similar to those above.  
· CalMac have insured that the easing of restrictions on travel will be carried out slowly and carefully. 
· It was suggested that it would be useful to have some information as to how family members of islanders could get to the islands to visit.
· A member of the public raised concerns that there could still potentially a huge impact on the Tiree economy after Phase Three of the restriction easing has taken place due to the ferry capacity changes, it was suggested that certain things be reviewed by Scottish Government such as the two meter Social Distancing measurement that has been put and place and the classification of ‘Family Pods’ as oppose to individuals. 
· It was noted that CalMac are using data from across Europe to decide on what meterage of physical distancing will be put in place during sailings. Currently, in line with Scottish Government Guidelines a two-meter distance must be kept between passengers. 
· The concept of Family Pods is being investigated by CalMac to find a way of moving ‘Pods’ carefully and individually whilst embarking/disembarking is taking place. 
· A concern was raised regarding trying to increase the numbers of visitors to quickly to island. Whilst it may benefit the economy, it could put the island at risk of disease.   
· A member of the public raised a concern for small businesses on the island. Enquiries are still being received from people hoping to visit Tiree over the Summer and it is uncertain what businesses should do with these enquiries. 
· CalMac is liaising will all the Destination Marketing Organisations to get feedback from businesses to try and gauge the level of demand for each island. 
· There is an issue with access to individual CalMac accounts, which makes it difficult to check and amend bookings. 
· It was suggested that Tiree keeps lobbying elected representatives to ensure their concerns are being heard at government level. 
· Thanks were given to EF for attending. 
6. Tiree Community Council’s role in planning visits to Tiree by Key Workers
· A number of businesses have been in touch with Tiree Community Council to ask for advice when travelling to Tiree to carry out essential work. Some advice has been given. TCC are aware that this is not within the council’s mandate, however if deemed a useful function it could continue. 
· It was suggested that it is positive that people are approaching the Community Council for advice, and if advice cannot be given by the Community Council then the enquiry can be passed to someone who can assist with it. 
7. Review of teleconferencing as a tool for public meetings
· It was noted that Zoom Video Conferencing is a good way of doing meetings as it boosts attendance and allows people who may live off island or are unable to attend a chance to view the meetings. It also allows for area Councillors to attend. 
· It was agreed to investigate the possibility of continuing to share the meeting digitally after the physical meetings begin to take place again. IG to action.
8. AOCB

· A member of the public asked if there is a possibility that Covid-19 could have been present on the island prior to lockdown. It was noted that it is impossible to confirm this without testing. 
· It was noted that A-symptomatic testing for traveling health professionals has not been introduced yet. Although there is a false negative rate of 20-30% it still identifies 70% of those who are carrying the virus without symptoms. It is hoped efforts will be made in the future to have the testing process in place. 
· The chat facility in the video conferencing has also been noted as useful. 
· A member of the public asked if Tiree had access to anti-body testing. It was noted that Tiree does not have access to this at the moment but it is hoped it could come in the future. There are facilities to test for the virus on Tiree by carrying out swabs and sending them to Glasgow for Covid-19 testing. 
· Jim Lynch (JL) thanked for invitation and commented on the how well the meeting was run and how active the participants have been.  JL noted that if Tiree Community Council have any issues in the future with things such as brining key workers onto the island etc. to get in touch and he will be happy to help. 
There being no other business the meeting was closed; the date of the next meeting is 1st July.

	ACTION
	BY WHOM
	DUE BY

	Minutes of Previous Meetings to be sent to local Councillors
	PM
	Next Meeting

	Liaise with Tiree Medical Practice regarding Flight Timetable
	JH
	ASAP

	Advertise Available Spaces on Community Council 
	JH
	Next Meeting

	Investigate Digitalised Meetings after Physical Meetings can take place
	IG
	Next Meeting
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